MINUTES

SEDGWICK COUNTY

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
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ALSO PRESENT:
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Randy Bargdill
Kent Koehler






Bob Lamkey

Kevin Myles

CALL TO ORDER:
Larry Garcia called the meeting to order at 2:00pm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Gary Curmode made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 9, 2006 meeting.  Gary Steed seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
Gary Steed was nominated to be Chair by Gary Curmode.  Norman Williams seconded the nomination.  Norman Williams was nominated by Gary Steed to be Vice Chair.  Williams accepted the nomination.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Occupancy of the new building is scheduled for Mid-May with dispatchers moving in by the end of July.  Bob Lamkey, QA and Emergency Management will move in prior to the dispatchers


CAD is being installed at the training center.  The back up site went from 6 workstations to 8.  The upgrades cost less than $10,000.  When completed the training center will have the new CAD system as well as the old telephone system.


In April 911 is planning on holding train the trainer sessions with dispatcher training scheduled for May, June, and July.  Dispatcher vacations have been frozen for those three months to ensure everyone is adequately trained.


DIO is now under contract to provide support to the new CAD system.  Dennis Rooney and Julie Smith have been assigned by DIO as Application Managers to handle the new system.  


The new telephone system is ready to go.  At the new center this system will have a call distribution system where 911 calls will be routed to the Call Takers first.


Nextel rebanding—We are waiting to hear back from Nextel to see what they will pay for.

OFF AGENDA ITEMS:
Norman Williams requested an update on radios.  Kent Koehler advised that he has received four demo radios.  One has been broken so we have 3 that are currently being tested by various departments.  EF Johnson produces these radios.  Kent is waiting to hear feedback from the departments.  Kent advised of a presentation given to the County Manager and CFO regarding radios in late November or early December.


Gary Steed requested information on the impact on 911 if GIS was to be outsourced.  Diane Gage will research and report on this subject at the April Advisory Board Meeting.  Norman Williams advised that there would be an impact on law enforcement as well.


Kevin Myles, Director of Fleet Management, was introduced to the board.

ADJOURNMENT:
Gary Steed adjourned the meeting at 2:37 p.m. 


Next meeting scheduled for April 12, 2007 at 2 p.m.

